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Newsletter Autumn 2: 11.09.20 
 

St Paul’s C of E Junior School          
 

Dear Parents 

It has been an excellent week and the children have been extremely positive in their approach and readiness to 

learn! They are clearly enjoying being back with their classmates and teachers. It is hard to believe that our new 

Year 3 pupils have only been with us for just over a week – they made transitioning into a new school look easy! 

We have worked very hard to make the start and end of the day streamlined and well organised and we 

appreciate all of your positive feedback and encouragement. We’ve come a long way since the first day of term 

which is testament to our fantastic staff team!   

Thank you to everyone who drops their child and leaves immediately. We appreciate it is tempting to wave as the 

children go into school or to stand chatting with other parents. Leaving straight away helps our attempts to keep 

our school communities safe. As one parent rightly pointed out, if kisses and bag swaps are done on the field as 

soon as the bell rings, parents obstructing the mouth of the gate and pavement can be 

avoided.  

The staff have done a superb job of welcoming the children back and helping them settle 

back in and allay any worries they might have about being back in school.  

Miss Plumley was made an Auntie again this week. Her beautiful niece, Sofia Aly Rose, 

arrived in the early hours of Wednesday morning, weighing a healthy 8lb and 4oz.  

Have a good weekend - Mrs Taylor, Headteacher 

 
 
 

Signs of Spring Competition Winner  

 
Congratulations again to Emilia (6G) who won a camera for her winning entry in our 

‘Signs of Spring’ competition last term.   

 

A lovely photograph capturing the many different elements of Spring – well done Emilia! 

 

 

 

Year 6 – Starting Secondary School September 2021 
 

A ParentMail has been sent today to Year 6 parents with the following documents: 

 

• A letter informing parents of the need to apply and the dates required for application. 

• A summary pack with process details and information that parents should be mindful of when applying. There 

will also be information on how parents may access the School Admissions Parent’s Guides online. 

 

**The closing date for applications is 31st October 2020** 
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Eligibility for Free School Meals 

 

The eligibility criteria for free school meals can be found at apply for free school meals. 

 
If you think that your child may be eligible for free school meals, please complete the form on the website here 

and email it to office@stpauls.wokingham.sch.uk.  We will let you know the outcome of the check made by 

Wokingham Borough Council as to whether or not your child is eligible. 

During the Coronavirus outbreak, eligibility for free school meals has been temporarily extended to include some 

groups who may have no recourse to public funds (NRPF).  This temporary extension will continue for the autumn 

term and covers both pupils who are attending school and who are at home due to coronavirus (COVID-19). 

See guidance for the temporary extension of free school meals eligibility to NRPF groups for more information. 

Further government support is available for families struggling as a result of coronavirus (COVID-19). If families 

need urgent help, they can contact the local council to find out what services are available in the area. 

 

 

Testing for Coronavirus  

 
For the latest guidance on how to book a test, please follow the link below: 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/get-a-test-to-check-if-you-have-

coronavirus/ 

 

 

Returning to Primary School – What Parents Need to Know 

 
For the latest DfE information leaflets for parents, please follow the link below: 

 

https://coronavirusresources.phe.gov.uk/schools-/resources/parents-leaflets/ 

 

 

PE/Games Day Timetable - Autumn Term 2020 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

4C 4L 3B 

  All Classes 

 

3L 

4M 5S 5K 3D 

6N  5P 6G 

   6B 

 
PE kit for all pupils is a plain white round necked t-shirt and navy-blue shorts.  A plain navy or black tracksuit may 

be worn for outdoor lessons.  Earrings should not be worn to school on PE days. They should be removed and left 

at home for safe keeping. On PE days, pupils may arrive wearing school PE kit. As PE lessons go ahead in all 

weathers, your child should also bring their uniform to school on PE days in case they need to change into dry 

clothes at the end of the session. 

 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.stpauls.wokingham.sch.uk/website/school_meals__menu/29872
mailto:office@stpauls.wokingham.sch.uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-free-school-meals-guidance/guidance-for-the-temporary-extension-of-free-school-meals-eligibility-to-nrpf-groups
https://www.gov.uk/find-coronavirus-support
https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus-local-help
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/get-a-test-to-check-if-you-have-coronavirus/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/get-a-test-to-check-if-you-have-coronavirus/
https://coronavirusresources.phe.gov.uk/schools-/resources/parents-leaflets/
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Reporting an Absence 

 
If you need to report your child’s absence from school, please send an email rather than calling the school office.  

You can do this by: 

 

• Using the Absence reporting facility in ParentMail. 

• Sending an email to the dedicated Absence mailbox – absence@stpauls.wokingham.sch.uk.  A link can 

be found on the website here. 

 

Please do not send an absence email to the Admin/Office mailbox. 

 

 

 

 

 

Diary Dates 2020 

Monday 5th October 

Individual Pupil Photos 

The photographer will be visiting school on Monday 5th October to take individual 

photographs only. Sadly, we will not be able to offer family photographs this time. 

Friday 4th December Flu Immunisation for All Year Groups 

  Term Dates for 2020-2021 can be found on the website here 

mailto:absence@stpauls.wokingham.sch.uk
https://www.stpauls.wokingham.sch.uk/website/reporting_absence/29871
https://www.stpauls.wokingham.sch.uk/website/term_dates/176563
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